From: Heyman, George ENV:EX

To: Frampton, Caelie ENV:EX

Subject: Fwd: Briefings for all Canadians at COP24 / Séances d'information pour tous les Canadiens à la COP24

Date: December 2, 2018 3:27:25 PM

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: "Mitchell2, Melanie (EC)" < melanie.mitchell2@canada.ca>

Date: December 2, 2018 at 9:30:07 AM PST **To:** "COP24 (EC)" <<u>ec.cop24.ec@canada.ca</u>>

Subject: Briefings for all Canadians at COP24 / Séances d'information pour

tous les Canadiens à la COP24

La version française suit

Dear Canadian colleagues,

Welcome to COP24!

This email is to inform you that Catherine Stewart, Canada's Head of Delegation and Chief Negotiator, will be offering regular briefings for all Canadians at COP24. The purpose of this briefing is to keep you informed on the progress in various negotiating rooms and answer any questions that you might have.

You will receive regular emails giving you information on the time and location of the briefing. It will typically last for 30 minutes and we will aim to have the briefing between 13:00 and 14:00.

We are anticipating a first briefing on Monday, December 3 where Catherine will be joined by Matt Jones, Assistant Deputy Minister of the Pan Canadian Framework Implementation Office. Stay tuned for details!

If you have any questions, please email me at melanie.mitchell2@canada.ca. We look forward to meeting with you,

Melanie Mitchell

Chers collègues canadiens,

Bienvenue à la COP24!

Ce courriel est pour vous informer que Catherine Stewart, chef de délégation et négociatrice en chef du Canada, offrira des séances d'information régulières à tous les Canadiens à la COP24. Le but de ces séances est de vous tenir au courant des progrès réalisés dans les différentes salles de négociation et de répondre aux questions que vous pourriez avoir.

Vous recevrez des courriels réguliers qui vous donnant des informations sur l'heure et le lieu de la séance. Cela durera généralement 30 minutes et nous essayerons d'organiser la séance entre 13 heures et 14 heures.

Nous prévoyons une première séance d'information lundi le 3 décembre. Matt Jones, sous-ministre adjoint du Bureau de la mise en œuvre du cadre pancanadien,

accompagnera Catherine. Restez à l'écoute pour plus de détails! Si vous avez des questions, écrivez-moi à <u>melanie.mitchell2@canada.ca</u>. Nous avons hâte de vous rencontrer, Melanie Mitchell
 From:
 Heyman, George ENV:EX

 To:
 Zacharias, Mark ENV:EX

Cc: Frampton, Caelie ENV:EX; Kennedy, Karla ENV:EX; Morel, David P ENV:EX

Subject: Re: For Review: Draft HFN support letter Date: December 3, 2018 12:26:56 PM

Good

Sent from my iPhone

On Dec 3, 2018, at 10:19 AM, Zacharias, Mark ENV:EX < Mark.Zacharias@gov.bc.ca> wrote:

Minister:

Track changes versions attached (PDF and Word). We intend to finalize and send later this afternoon.

Regards, Mark

<336252 - Garneau and Wilkinson.docx>

<336252 - Garneau and Wilkinson.pdf>

To: Frampton, Caelie ENV:EX; Plecas, Bobbi IGRS:EX; Lesiuk, Tim JTT:EX

Subject: Vancouver Sun: Sybil Seitzinger: B.C. moves the dial on climate action

Date: December 9, 2018 8:20:48 PM

 $\underline{http://vancouversun.com/opinion/op-ed/sybil-seitzinger-b-c-moves-the-dial-on-climate-action}$

Sent from my iPhone

 From:
 Heyman, George ENV:EX

 To:
 Frampton, Caelie ENV:EX

 Cc:
 Xia, Eveline MAH:EX

Subject: Re: For approval: Cos/Xeni MOU NR

Date: December 11, 2018 9:40:02 AM

Approved -

Sent from my iPhone

On Dec 11, 2018, at 6:18 PM, Frampton, Caelie ENV:EX < <u>Caelie.Frampton@gov.bc.ca</u>> wrote:

For your approval

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: "Roth, Pamela GCPE:EX" < Pamela.Roth@gov.bc.ca>

Date: December 11, 2018 at 6:14:06 PM GMT+1

To: "Frampton, Caelie ENV:EX" < Caelie.Frampton@gov.bc.ca>,

"Xia, Eveline ENV:EX" < <u>Eveline.Xia@gov.bc.ca</u>>

Cc: "Cotton, Brian GCPE:EX" < Brian.Cotton@gov.bc.ca >, "Crebo,

David GCPE:EX" < <u>David.Crebo@gov.bc.ca</u>> Subject: For approval: Cos/Xeni MOU NR

Good morning Caelie and Eveline,

Please review/approve the NR for the COS-Xeni MOU signing ceremony that will take place tomorrow at 1 pm. The NR is slotted for 3:15 the same day and has been approved by ADM Standen and Chris Doyle.

Thanks!

Pamela Roth

Public Affairs Officer Environment and Climate Change Strategy 525 Superior Street Ph: 778-698-8085 Cell: 250-213-5992

PII: 778-098-8085 Cell: 250-213-599

Pamela.Roth@gov.bc.ca

From: Heyman, George ENV:EX
To: Frampton, Caelie ENV:EX

Subject: Re: Review/Edit: Draft - Minster Holiday Message

Date: December 13, 2018 7:24:15 AM

This:

Minister Holiday Message 2018

To: ENV ALL

Re: Happy Holidays and Best Wishes!

2018 is soon giving wag to a new year and I want to thank you all for the hard work and dedication you demonstrate year round. My ministry office staff and I are so very grateful for your commitment to the people of BC every day, and for all you do to make our jobs easier.

It has been an exciting year. All of you have shown great enthusiasm and determination as together our ministry achieved many important accomplishments and introduced very significant changes in legislation and policy. I am excited to see what 2019 will bring.

I sincerely hope you enjoy this holiday season spending time with your friends, family and loved ones.

I wish you all very happy holidays and a great new year! [Sign off]

Sent from my iPhone

On Dec 13, 2018, at 9:32 AM, Frampton, Caelie ENV:EX < Caelie.Frampton@gov.bc.ca> wrote:

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: "Kennedy, Karla ENV:EX" < Karla.Kennedy@gov.bc.ca>

Date: December 12, 2018 at 9:51:34 PM GMT+1

To: "Xia, Eveline ENV:EX" < Eveline.Xia@gov.bc.ca >, "Frampton,

Caelie ENV:EX" < Caelie.Frampton@gov.bc.ca>

Cc: "Cameron, Tara D ENV:EX" < Tara.Cameron@gov.bc.ca>,

"Loiacono, Sabrina EAO:EX" < Sabrina.Loiacono@gov.bc.ca>

Subject: Review/Edit: Draft - Minster Holiday Message

Caelie, as discussed, here is the draft holiday message from Minister to staff (Mark has reviewed/approved). If you can review and edit as

you/MGH like and send back to me, I will arrange for this to come from Mark obo Minister.

Eveline, as discussed yesterday, we're good if the MO is not comfortable including a team pic. \odot

 From:
 Heyman, George ENV:EX

 To:
 Xia, Eveline MAH:EX

 Cc:
 Frampton, Caelie ENV:EX

Subject: Re: ASAP: CleanBC Communities Fund materials

Date: December 17, 2018 3:57:44 PM

Ok

Sent from my iPhone

On Dec 17, 2018, at 2:28 PM, Xia, Eveline ENV:EX < Eveline.Xia@gov.bc.ca > wrote:

Hi Minister,

For tomorrow's Clean Communities Fund announcement in Surrey, we need you to approve this quote (and the NR is attached):

"Through the CleanBC Communities Fund, we're making sure that people across B.C. can benefit from clean energy infrastructure and efficiency upgrades," said George Heyman, Minister of Environment and Climate Change Strategy. "Investing in community-owned projects helps all British Columbians to use less fossil fuels, while generating new economic activity, new jobs, and building our clean energy sector." NOT APPROVED

From: Heyman, George ENV:EX

To: Frampton, Caelie ENV:EX

Subject: Re: FOR APPROVAL: MGH letter CleanBC

Date: December 18, 2018 1:06:25 PM

Slight edits below:

Dear (Stakeholder)

I would like to thank you for your thoughtful contribution to the development of CleanBC, our plan to reduce climate pollution while creating diverse economic opportunities right across the province.

When we first set out to address this important challenge, my priority was to make sure this plan was relevant to the people who call B.C. home, and that it was geared toward making their lives better and more affordable, now and into the future.

I greatly appreciate you taking the time to offer your thoughts, and am proud that CleanBC really does reflect input received from thousands of British Columbians.

We released CleanBC on December 5th. If you have not yet read the plan I invite you to do so here (hyperlink:cleanbc.gov.bc.ca). CleanBC describes how over the next decade and beyond, we must and will grow the use of clean and renewable energy in how we move around, heat our homes, and fuel industry – setting us on the path to meet our legislated climate goals and providing an effective blueprint to build a stronger economy, while adapting to the impacts we are already feeling.

Last week I presented CleanBC to a global audience, at the United Nations COP24 climate change conference in Katowice, Poland. Delegates at COP24, many of them influential in the global fight against climate change, were truly impressed with the commitment of British Columbians to take meaningful climate action and mobilize our skilled workers, natural resources, and booming technology sector.

Our work is already underway, and we are making the most of it to benefit people and communities across this province – from rural and remote B.C. to Indigenous communities and our growing urban centres.

CleanBC will continue to evolve over the coming months as we identify additional ways to reduce emissions and create opportunities for public input on these next steps in 2019. As further initiatives and scoping documents are released, I encourage you to visit our engagement site (hyperlink: https://engage.gov.bc.ca/cleangrowthfuture/) and share your views with us.

Thank you again for helping us to chart a path towards a cleaner, brighter, more responsible future.

Sent from my iPhone

On Dec 18, 2018, at 12:58 PM, Frampton, Caelie ENV:EX < Caelie.Frampton@gov.bc.ca> wrote:

From: Crebo, David GCPE:EX

Sent: Tuesday, December 18, 2018 8:36 AM

To: Frampton, Caelie ENV:EX < Caelie.Frampton@gov.bc.ca>

Cc: Chambers, Craig GCPE:EX < Craig.Chambers@gov.bc.ca>; Cotton, Brian GCPE:EX

<Brian.Cotton@gov.bc.ca>

Subject: FOR APPROVAL: MGH letter CleanBC

Importance: High

Hi Caelie – GCPE HQ would like the attached draft letter from MGH to go out to people who commented on the various IPs leading up to Clean BC. Can you pls have him review and edit as desired? This version is approved through GCPE HQ. They're hoping to have MGH-approved version back later today, for this to be sent out tomorrow by GCPE engagement team. (I'll ask DMO to format the final version).

Thx,

Dave

Dave Crebo

Communications Director

Ministry of Environment and Climate Change Strategy

(250) 812-5747

From: Heyman, George ENV:EX
To: Frampton, Caelie ENV:EX

Subject: Re: Cabinet Location - January 30th Date: December 19, 2018 12:17:19 PM

Ok

Sent from my iPhone

On Dec 19, 2018, at 12:09 PM, Frampton, Caelie ENV:EX < Caelie.Frampton@gov.bc.ca> wrote:

From: Neilson, Kirsten ENV:EX

Sent: Wednesday, December 19, 2018 11:57 AM

To: Frampton, Caelie ENV:EX < Caelie.Frampton@gov.bc.ca>

Subject: FW: Cabinet Location - January 30th

FYI

From: Wade, Debbie PREM:EX Sent: December 19, 2018 11:49 AM

To: Neilson, Kirsten ENV:EX < Kirsten.Neilson@gov.bc.ca>

Subject: RE: Cabinet Location - January 30th

Hi Kirsten;

I checked with Charlotte in Cab ops yesterday, and she said it's currently still scheduled to be in Victoria, as they also have a P&A meeting that day in Victoria. She advised that

if there is a location change they would not know until the week of Jan. 7th.

Please feel free to follow up again then if you'd like!

Thanks!

Debbie Wade

Executive Coordinator to Geoff Meggs - Chief of Staff and Amber Hockin - Deputy Chief of Staff
Office of the Premier

250-356-2785

From: Neilson, Kirsten ENV:EX

Sent: Wednesday, December 19, 2018 11:44 AM

To: Wade, Debbie PREM:EX < Debbie. Wade@gov.bc.ca >

Subject: Cabinet Location - January 30th

HI Debbie,

Sorry to bother you with this – MGH has asked me to find out if Cabinet on January 30th is still scheduled to take place that morning in Chambers.

I was looking to ask Cab Ops, but as they are closed I am hoping someone in the PO might know.

Best Regards,

Kirsten Neilson

Administrative Coordinator to the **Honourable George Heyman**

Minister of Environment and Climate Change Strategy

Phone: 778-974-5986 Mobile: 250-893-1647

 From:
 Heyman, George ENV: EX

 To:
 Frampton, Caelie ENV: EX

 Subject:
 Re: Jan 15th climate hearing

 Date:
 December 20, 2018 3:48:30 PM

Good. Could add one line: "To forestall action in the face of the serious threats to health, liveability and economic well-being that will result from climate pollution simply means a deeper and more costly crisis will result."

Sent from my iPhone

On Dec 20, 2018, at 11:54 AM, Frampton, Caelie ENV:EX < Caelie.Frampton@gov.bc.ca> wrote:

Statement for your approval on Jan 15, in case we get media inquires. Caelie

From: Heyman, George ENV:EX To: Frampton, Caelie ENV:EX

Subject: Re: Letter to Donaldson and Heyman Date: December 21, 2018 12:13:22 PM

Great

Sent from my iPhone

On Dec 21, 2018, at 11:06 AM, Frampton, Caelie ENV:EX < Caelie.Frampton@gov.bc.ca> wrote:

Our lines, as approved by Mark

From: Zacharias, Mark ENV:EX

Sent: Friday, December 21, 2018 10:59 AM

To: Crebo, David GCPE:EX < David.Crebo@gov.bc.ca >

Cc: Frampton, Caelie ENV:EX < Caelie.Frampton@gov.bc.ca>; Chambers, Craig GCPE:EX <<u>Craig.Chambers@gov.bc.ca</u>>; Cotton, Brian GCPE:EX <<u>Brian.Cotton@gov.bc.ca</u>>; Karn,

David GCPE:EX < David. Karn@gov.bc.ca > **Subject:** Re: Letter to Donaldson and Heyman

How about this?

Recommendation

- The federal and provincial governments are actively discussing all aspects of caribou recovery and are mindful of community concerns and the need for more information
- Treaty 8 First Nations have Constitutionally protected rights to hunt caribou and, as a result, both governments have been working with the Nations on caribou recovery
- Public engagement, including public meetings will occur early in the new year

On Dec 21, 2018, at 10:51 AM, Crebo, David GCPE:EX <David.Crebo@gov.bc.ca> wrote:

Recommendation

- We are actively discussing all aspects of caribou recovery and are very mindful of community concerns and the need for more information.
- We are continuing to engage the Peace region stakeholders with information about caribou recovery efforts in the local areas.
- Public engagement, including public meetings will be shared as soon as details are developed.

 From:
 Heyman, George ENV:EX

 To:
 jon.hoerauf@arcteryx.com

 Cc:
 Frampton, Caelie ENV:EX

Subject: Clean Economy

Date: December 31, 2018 11:25:58 AM

Dear Jon,

I'm just writing a quick note on my return from COP 24 to say that it was great to see Arcteryx represented and part of the first ever Businesses for B.C.'s Clean Economy lunch. I was pleased to part of the event.

The role that you and other forward-thinking leaders are playing to build a strong, innovative, and low carbon economic future is a critical component of our CleanBC plan. Our twinned approach to climate action and economic planning was well received at all the speaking opportunities I had in Katowice this past week.

Thank you for all of the work you're doing to play a role in building a low carbon future. Please feel free to stay in touch as we each further develop our plans.

All the best, George

To: gmoy@ibc.ca

Cc: Frampton, Caelie ENV:EX
Subject: Clean Economy

Date: December 31, 2018 11:25:59 AM

Dear Greg,

I'm just writing a quick note on my return from COP 24 to say that it was great to meet you and to be part of the first ever Businesses for B.C.'s Clean Economy lunch.

The role that you and other forward-thinking leaders are playing to build a strong, innovative, and low carbon economic future is a critical component of our CleanBC plan. Our twinned approach to climate action and economic planning was well received at all the speaking opportunities I had in Katowice this past week.

Thank you for all of the work you're doing to play a role in building a low carbon future. Please feel free to stay in touch as we each further develop our plans.

All the best, George

 From:
 Heyman, George ENV:EX

 To:
 asutherland@ibc.ca

 Cc:
 Frampton, Caelie ENV:EX

Subject: Clean Economy

Date: December 31, 2018 11:26:00 AM

Dear Aaron,

I'm just writing a quick note on my return from COP 24 to say that it was great to meet you and to be part of the first ever Businesses for B.C.'s Clean Economy lunch.

The role that you and other forward-thinking leaders are playing to build a strong, innovative, and low carbon economic future is a critical component of our CleanBC plan. Our twinned approach to climate action and economic planning was well received at all the speaking opportunities I had in Katowice this past week.

Thank you for all of the work you're doing to play a role in building a low carbon future. Please feel free to stay in touch as we each further develop our plans.

All the best, George

 From:
 Heyman, George ENV:EX

 To:
 JBalabanowicz@innergex.com

 Cc:
 Frampton, Caelie ENV:EX

Subject: Clean Economy

Date: December 31, 2018 11:26:00 AM

Dear Julia,

I'm just writing a quick note on my return from COP 24 to say that it was great to meet you and to be part of the first ever Businesses for B.C.'s Clean Economy lunch.

The role that you and other forward-thinking leaders are playing to build a strong, innovative, and low carbon economic future is a critical component of our CleanBC plan. Our twinned approach to climate action and economic planning was well received at all the speaking opportunities I had in Katowice this past week.

Thank you for all of the work you're doing to play a role in building a low carbon future. Please feel free to stay in touch as we each further develop our plans.

All the best, George

 From:
 Heyman, George ENV:EX

 To:
 Morgan beall@vancity.com

 Cc:
 Frampton, Caelie ENV:EX

Subject: Clean Economy

Date: December 31, 2018 11:26:02 AM

Dear Morgan,

I'm just writing a quick note on my return from COP 24 to say that it was great to meet you and to be part of the first ever Businesses for B.C.'s Clean Economy lunch.

The role that you and other forward-thinking leaders are playing to build a strong, innovative, and low carbon economic future is a critical component of our CleanBC plan. Our twinned approach to climate action and economic planning was well received at all the speaking opportunities I had in Katowice this past week.

Thank you for all of the work you're doing to play a role in building a low carbon future. Please feel free to stay in touch as we each further develop our plans.

All the best, George

To: <u>Michelle@climatesmartbusiness.com</u>

Cc: Frampton, Caelie ENV:EX

Subject: Clean Economy

Date: December 31, 2018 11:26:03 AM

Dear Michelle,

I'm just writing a quick note on my return from COP 24 to say that it was great to meet you and to be part of the first ever Businesses for B.C.'s Clean Economy lunch.

The role that you and other forward-thinking leaders are playing to build a strong, innovative, and low carbon economic future is a critical component of our CleanBC plan. Our twinned approach to climate action and economic planning was well received at all the speaking opportunities I had in Katowice this past week.

Thank you for all of the work you're doing to play a role in building a low carbon future. Please feel free to stay in touch as we each further develop our plans.

All the best, George

To: <u>elizabeth@climatesmartbusiness.com</u>

Cc: Frampton, Caelie ENV:EX

Subject: Clean Economy

Date: December 31, 2018 11:26:06 AM

Dear Elizabeth,

I'm just writing a quick note on my return from COP 24 to say that it was great to see you again and to be part of the first ever Businesses for B.C.'s Clean Economy lunch.

The role that you and other forward-thinking leaders are playing to build a strong, innovative, and low carbon economic future is a critical component of our CleanBC plan. Our twinned approach to climate action and economic planning was well received at all the speaking opportunities I had in Katowice this past week.

Thank you for all of the work you're doing to play a role in building a low carbon future. Please feel free to stay in touch as we each further develop our plans.

All the best, George

To: <u>Drummond.Lawson@arcteryx.com</u>

Cc: Frampton, Caelie ENV:EX

Subject: Clean Economy

Date: December 31, 2018 11:26:07 AM

Dear Drummond,

I'm just writing a quick note on my return from COP 24 to say that it was great to meet you and to be part of the first ever Businesses for B.C.'s Clean Economy lunch.

The role that you and other forward-thinking leaders are playing to build a strong, innovative, and low carbon economic future is a critical component of our CleanBC plan. Our twinned approach to climate action and economic planning was well received at all the speaking opportunities I had in Katowice this past week.

Thank you for all of the work you're doing to play a role in building a low carbon future. Please feel free to stay in touch as we each further develop our plans.

All the best, George

 From:
 Heyman, George ENV:EX

 To:
 Tamara Vrooman@vancity.com

 Cc:
 Frampton, Caelie ENV:EX

Subject: Clean Economy

Date: December 31, 2018 11:26:10 AM

Dear Tamara,

I'm just writing a quick note on my return from COP 24 to say that it was great to see Vancity represented and part of the first ever Businesses for B.C.'s Clean Economy lunch. I was pleased to part of the event.

The role that you and other forward-thinking leaders are playing to build a strong, innovative, and low carbon economic future is a critical component of our CleanBC plan. Our twinned approach to climate action and economic planning was well received at all the speaking opportunities I had in Katowice this past week.

Thank you for all of the work you're doing to play a role in building a low carbon future. Please feel free to stay in touch as we each further develop our plans.

All the best, George